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NOVEMBER 2012 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer

Outside the weather is dull, damp and grey but inside school, life is busy and the children brighten the days with their enthusiasm and their willingness to be involved in different aspects of school life.

P7.28’s Remembrance Assembly on Friday, 9 November was excellent.  The children’s poems were full of emotion and very well written.  Parents who attended this assembly made very positive comments.  Mrs Friel’s trumpet playing of The Last Post brought tears to a few eyes.  We are lucky in Mearns Primary that our staff have a wide range of talents and that so many of the staff are prepared to use their talents to benefit pupils and the school.

Congratulations to:
· Aidan O’Brien P5.18 who is String Player of the Month.  Aiden is the first person to receive Mrs Fenn’s new trophy.
· Sanah Ahmad P7.27 awarded November’s Citizen of the Month for demonstrating an inclusive approach to friendship.
· The P7 team, Raafi Mahmood P7.28, Iona Ferguson P7.28, Jack Little P7.27 and Erin Beveridge P7.26, who have reached the second round of the National Young Mathematician Award competition.  We wish them luck on Tuesday, when they compete again.
· Stephen Baird, P7.25 who is one of the winners in the Souper Douper Art Competition organised by Wholefoods Market for their forthcoming calendar.
· The two teams from Mearns Primary School who competed in the Snowsport Scotland Autumn 2012 Schools Dry Slope Series at The Snow Factor, Braehead on Monday, 12 November.  Congratulations to our Team B pupils, Euan Inglis P3.12, Fiona Forster P7.26, Callum Sharp P6.22 and Ross Sharp P4.14 who were awarded Bronze Medals.
· Three pupils, Clare Wallace P6.24, Jack Bell P7.27 and Zoe Wilson P6.23 entered the Renfrewshire Area Schools Swimming Championships which were held at the Sir Matt Busby Sports Complex in Bellshill on Saturday, 27 October.  Clare was first in her front crawl event and 2nd in fly; Zoe was first in her back crawl event and Jack overall 5th in the freestyle and breaststroke events.
· All the pupils who participated in the Giffnock North AAC Schools Cross Country Races, which took place on Sunday 21 October 2012.  Nearly 50 pupils represented Mearns Primary and once again, our teams enjoyed success.
The overall results were as follows:

P5 Boys’ Team 
Keir Roberts P5.17,  Mitchell Wildman P5.15, Zack Simpson P5.17


7th overall

P6 Girls’ Team

Clare Wallace P6.24, Zoe Wilson P6.23, Rachel Aitken P6.24

3rd overall

P6 Boys’ Team

Robert Brownlee P6.21, Euan Chalmers P6.21, Ross Paterson P6.21

6th overall

P7 Girls’ Team

Amy McNicol P7.25, Zoe Jamieson P7.28, Rebecca Miller P7.26
3rd overall

P7 Boys’ Team

Keir Sanderson P7.28, Jack Bell P7.27, Martin McGinness P7.25

2nd overall

Clare Wallace P6.24 was individually placed second in the P6 Girls Race.  Well done everyone!

Safety Issues

· There has been a complaint from a parent about being blocked in when parked in our car park.  The car involved then reversed, bumping into the parent’s car.

· Leaving school last week, just after 5pm, on a rainy day with poor visibility, a car drove through the NO ENTRY sign heading towards the front entrance of the building.  I was in my car driving in the correct direction.  The driver of the car swung quickly into a disabled parking space.

We would ask that all users of the car park follow the road signs and general rules of the road.  We would also ask that they consider other people’s safety.  There were many children still around at 5pm – some leaving MACS.  The children would not expect a car to ignore a NO ENTRY SIGN and drive in the wrong direction, exceeding the speed limit noted.

· A St Cadoc’s parent phoned school this week to report her concern after seeing a small boy (one of our pupils) walking along the new road away from the school and pretending to “thumb a lift”.  If you have a child (especially around P3/P4 stage) who uses this new road, they may know who the child is.  We regularly give advice to pupils in school about personal safety and they will again be reminded about this at stage assemblies.

PACE Theatre Group

P6.21 and P6.22 worked with PACE Theatre Group this week.  The focus of the work was peer pressure and anti bullying.  P6.23 and P6.24 will work with PACE later this session, when the focus will be Harmony.  Classes from P4 to P7 all attend one of these performances.  Once again we thank the PTA for funding this event.

School Lunches

As you know, Caterlink now provide school lunches.  There is always a vegetarian option but, at present, the chicken or red meat options are not halal.  I am discussing this with SGP.  Caterlink are contracted to SGP, our Facility Manager.
Reimbursement of Virtual Vouchers

As you are aware, if a pupil does not have sufficient funds in their account to buy lunch, the office are in a position to issue a virtual voucher and a text message is sent advising that this has been done and requesting payment.  Pupils or parents are now asked to top up the relevant account, either online or at the cash machines in school, to enable Virtual Vouchers to be reimbursed.   The office staff will check outstanding balances every Monday and, if sufficient money is in the pupil’s account, the outstanding voucher(s) will be debited.  If there is insufficient money, another text message will be issued reminding that there is money owing.
ERC Money Advice Service

East Renfrewshire Council has asked schools to inform parents of their free, confidential and independent money advice service.  Last year, the Council’s Money Advice Team helped East Renfrewshire residents to deal with an average of £17,141 debt per person.  This figure excludes mortage arrears.

ERC are launching a new money advice drop-in service to encourage residents to seek advice with debt at the following venues:

Barrhead Council Offices 
Wednesdays
8.45am to 4.45pm

Eastwood Council Offices
Thursdays
8.45am to 4.45pm

The Money Advice Team can be contacted on moneyadvice@eastrenfrewshire.co.uk or telephone 0141 577 8420.

Working Groups

This session there are school working groups in the following areas:

· English Language – Talking and Listening – chaired  by Miss Jennifer Leitch

· Science – chaired by Mr Colin Duncan

· Health and Wellbeing – chaired by Miss Siobhan McColgan

· Maths – chaired by Mrs Elaine Hughes
· Short Term Working Group – Looking at Spelling first – chaired by Mrs Linda Clarkson

If you have a particular interest or expertise in any of these areas, perhaps you could contribute in some way to the working groups.  I know that two parents are already contributing to the short term spelling group.
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Encouraging Reading

P1 children will visit the library in December to collect a bag containing three books donated by the Scottish Book Trust.

Uniforms

Thanks again to all parents for efforts made resulting in children wearing school uniform.  The excellent start to the session has been maintained with the majority of senior pupils (and many others) in full uniform including shirts and ties.  This means that Mearns Primary is meeting ERC’s Dressing for Excellence policy.  In recent class photographs pupils looked very smart.

Change of Address
Please notify us of any change of address.  It is really important that we have the address at which a child lives as we may need this in an emergency.  We also require the correct address for ERC information.
Once you have notified us of a change of address, you will be given a Request to Remain form which is completed and sent to ERC.  This is, in turn, forwarded to the school and necessary changes are made to Pupil Records.  This does not mean that you child is not allowed to attend the school.
Dates for December

	Date
	Event
	Time
	Venue

	Saturday 1 December
	PTA Christmas Fayre
	12pm
	The Street

	Tuesday 4 December
	P1 and P2 Christmas Lunch
	12.15pm
	The Street

	Wednesday 5 December
	P3, P4 and P5 Christmas Lunch
	12.15pm
	The Street

	Thursday 6 December
	P6 and P7 Christmas Lunch
	12.15pm
	The Street

	Thursday 6 December
	Coffee and Carols Evening
	7pm
	The Street

	Friday 7 December
	P3 Christmas Party
	1.30pm
	The Street

	Monday 10 December
	P4 Christmas Party
	1.30pm 
	The Street

	Tuesday 11 December
	P2 Christmas Party
	1.30pm
	The Street

	Wednesday 12 December
	Group choir children to East Renfrewshire Golf Club
	1.15pm
	East Ren GC

	Wednesday 12 December
	P5 Christmas Party
	1.30pm 
	The Street

	Thursday 13 December
	Group choir children to Silverburn
	10.30am
	Silverburn

	Thursday 13 December
	Christmas Concert
	7pm
	The Street

	Friday 14 December
	N-P3 Nativity Rehearsal
	9.30am
	The Street

	Friday 14 December
	Nursery Christmas Party – Santa arrives 11am
	9.30am
	Games Hall

	Friday 14 December
	Nursery Christmas Party – Santa arrives 2.30pm
	12.45pm
	Games Hall

	Saturday 15 December
	Group choir children performing at Princes Square
	11am-12pm
	Princes Square

	Monday 17 December
	P1 Christmas Party
	1.30pm
	The Street

	Tuesday 18 December
	Nativity N- P3
	9.30am
	The Street

	Tuesday 18 December
	P7 Christmas Party
	1.30pm
	The Street

	Wednesday 19 December
	Theatre Group  - 2 performances
	9.15am/ 11am
	Games Hall

	Thursday 20 December
	Christmas Service P4 – P7
	9.30am
	The Street

	Thursday 20 December
	P6 Christmas Party
	1.30pm
	The Street

	Friday 21 December
	Early Closure
	2.30pm
	


Standard and Quality Leaflet
The Parent Standard and Quality Leaflet for last session was sent home via pupil post this week.  A copy of the full Standard and Quality Report is available from the school office.
I hope that you will manage to come to one or many of our forthcoming events.

Yours sincerely

Ann Macbeth

Head Teacher

